**Contents**

[Affordable Housing 2](#_Toc256000000)

[Agriculture 3](#_Toc256000001)

[Business and Commerce 4](#_Toc256000002)

[Children and Youth 5](#_Toc256000003)

[Communications 5](#_Toc256000004)

[Community Development 6](#_Toc256000005)

[Data, Information, and Statistics 6](#_Toc256000006)

[Economic Development 7](#_Toc256000007)

[Education 7](#_Toc256000008)

[Emergency Management 8](#_Toc256000009)

[Financial Management 9](#_Toc256000010)

[Fisheries/Aquaculture 9](#_Toc256000011)

[Food Security and Nutrition 10](#_Toc256000012)

[Health 11](#_Toc256000013)

[Homelessness 14](#_Toc256000014)

[Income Security and Social Services 15](#_Toc256000015)

[Infrastructure 17](#_Toc256000016)

[Law, Justice, and Legal Services 17](#_Toc256000017)

[Mental and Behavioral Health 18](#_Toc256000018)

[Migrant Workers 19](#_Toc256000019)

[National Security and Defense 19](#_Toc256000020)

[Procurement 20](#_Toc256000021)

[Public Health Surveillance, Testing and Contact Tracing 20](#_Toc256000022)

[Recovery Planning and Capacity Building 22](#_Toc256000023)

[Resiliency and Mitigation 22](#_Toc256000024)

[Science and Research 23](#_Toc256000025)

[Technology Tools 24](#_Toc256000026)

[Transportation 25](#_Toc256000027)

[Workforce: Employment, Labor, and Training 26](#_Toc256000028)

# Affordable Housing

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**HUD/PIH - CARES Act: FY20-21 Public Housing Operating Fund**](https://www.hud.gov/sites/dfiles/PIH/documents/PIH2020-07.pdf) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Public and Indian Housing | $685 million in additional funds for public housing agencies to maintain normal operations and maintain the health and safety of assisted individuals and families. | Public/Indian Housing Authorities | **Dec-31-2020** |
| [**HUD/OPIH - CARES Act: FY20-24 Housing Choice Voucher Program: Additional Funds**](https://www.hud.gov/sites/dfiles/PIH/documents/PIH2020-08.pdf) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Public and Indian Housing | Additional funding for Housing Choice Voucher public housing authorities (PHAs) for administrative expenses, including procuring cleaning supplies, relocating tenants, providing childcare for PHA staff, and increasing program participation. | Public/Indian Housing Authorities | **Dec-31-2020** |
| [**HUD/PIH - CARES Act: FY20 Indian Housing Block Grant Program (14.867)**](https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/public_indian_housing/ih/Covid_Recovery) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Public and Indian Housing U.S. Department of Housing & Urban Development (HUD) | Under the program, eligible Indian tribes and tribally-designated housing entities (TDHEs) receive grants to carry out a range of affordable housing activities. | Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HUD/FHEO - CARES Act: FY20-21 Fair Housing Activities**](https://www.hud.gov/sites/dfiles/Main/documents/FHAP-COVID-19-Funds.pdf) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Fair Housing and Equal Opportunity | Grants to address fair housing issues relating to coronavirus, and the Fair Housing Initiatives Program for education and outreach activities to educate the public about fair housing issues related to coronavirus. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory | None Listed |
| [**HUD/CPD - CARES Act: FY20-22 Emergency Solutions Grants (ESG-CV)**](https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/comm_planning/homeless_esg_covid-19) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Community Planning and Development | Homeless Assistance Grants supporting individuals/families homeless or receiving homeless assistance and to additional homeless assistance/prevention activities to mitigate impacts created by coronavirus under the Emergency Solutions Grants program. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HUD/Housing Programs - CARES Act: FY20-23 Supportive Housing for Persons with Disabilities Program - Section 811 (14.181)**](https://www.hud.gov/press/press_releases_media_advisories/HUD_No_20_067) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Housing Programs | Funds to maintain normal operations and take other necessary actions during the period that the program is impacted by coronavirus, for assistance to owners or sponsors of properties receiving project-based assistance. | For-Profit Organizations, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities | None Listed |
| [**HUD/Housing Programs - CARES Act: FY20-23 Supportive Housing for the Elderly Program - Section 202 (14.157)**](https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/housing/mfh/grants/section202ptl) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Housing Programs | Additional funding for Housing for the Elderly to remain available to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus, including to provide additional funds to maintain normal operations and additional needs. | For-Profit Organizations, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities | None Listed |
| [**HHS/ACF - CARES Act: FY20-21 Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program (93.568)**](https://www.acf.hhs.gov/ocs/programs/liheap) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Administration for Children and Families | Additional funds for Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program. LIHEAP assists low-income households with their heating and cooling energy costs, bill payment assistance, energy crisis assistance, weatherization and energy-related home repairs. | State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HUD/PIH - CARES Act: FY20-24 Indian Community Development Block Grants (14.862)**](https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/public_indian_housing/ih/Covid_Recovery) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Public and Indian Housing | For Native American Programs to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus including Native American Housing Assistance and Self-Determination Act programs (ICDBG/ICDBG-CARES) | Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HUD/Housing Programs - CARES Act: FY20-24 Section 8 Project-Based Rental Assistance**](https://www.hud.gov/sites/dfiles/Housing/documents/CARES_Sec_8_Funding_Allocations.pdf) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Housing Programs | Funding for owners or sponsors of properties receiving HUD project-based assistance to maintain normal operations and take other necessary actions during the period that the program is impacted by coronavirus. | For-Profit Organizations, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities | None Listed |
| [**HUD/CPD - CARES Act: FY20 Community Development Block Grants - Coronavirus (CDBG-CV)**](https://www.hudexchange.info/programs/cdbg/disease/) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Community Planning and Development | Targets public health, coronavirus, housing and economic disruption needs. Funds may also be used for public facilities and food delivery efforts. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory | None Listed |

# Agriculture

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**USDA/RD - CARES Act: FY20-21 Business & Industry Program (10.768)**](https://rd.usda.gov/programs-services/business-and-industry-cares-act-program) | (USDA) Department of Agriculture - Rural Development | USDA is making available up to $1 billion in loan guarantees to help rural businesses meet their working capital needs during the coronavirus pandemic. | Agricultural Producers, For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Tribe | **Sep-15-2021** |
| [**DOC/NOAA - CARES Act: FY20-21 Assistance to Fishery Participants**](https://www.fisheries.noaa.gov/national/noaa-fisheries-coronavirus-covid-19-update) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration U.S. Department of Commerce (DOC) / National Oceanic & Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) | Coronavirus funds to assist fishery participants including emergency activities and administration and oversight activities. To bolster fishing industry workers and support the seafood sector’s recovery. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**USDA/FNS - CARES Act: FY20-21 Child Nutrition Programs**](https://www.fns.usda.gov/disaster/pandemic/covid-19) | (USDA) Department of Agriculture - Food and Nutrition Service | For an additional amount for Child Nutrition Programs, $8,800,000,000 to remain available until September 30, 2021, to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus, domestically or internationally. | Individuals & Households, Local Government & Authority, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**USDA/FNS - COVID-19 Supplementals: FY20-21 The Emergency Food Assistance Program (TEFAP)**](https://www.fns.usda.gov/disaster/pandemic/covid-19) | (USDA) Department of Agriculture - Food and Nutrition Service U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) / Food & Nutrition Service (FNS) | Funding for food, distribution and administrative costs for the Emergency Food Assistance Program (TEFAP). | Individuals & Households, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**SBA - COVID-19 Supplementals: FY20-21 Economic Injury Disaster Loans (EIDL) & Emergency Advances**](https://www.sba.gov/funding-programs/loans/coronavirus-relief-options/economic-injury-disaster-loan-emergency-advance) | Major Independent Agencies - Small Business Administration | SBA - Economic Injury Disaster Loans for small businesses or private non-profit organizations impacted by COVID-19. | Agricultural Producers, For-Profit Organizations, Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**USDA/AMS - Families First Coronavirus Response Act: FY20 Farmers to Families Food Box Program**](https://www.ams.usda.gov/selling-food-to-usda/usda-food-box-distribution-program) | (USDA) Department of Agriculture - Agricultural Marketing Service USDA | USDA is exercising authority under the Families First Coronavirus Response Act to purchase and distribute up to $3 billion of agricultural products to those in need. | Agricultural Producers, For-Profit Organizations | None Listed |

# Business and Commerce

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**DOC/NIST - CARES Act: FY20 Manufacturing USA National Emergency Assistance Program (11.620)**](https://www.manufacturingusa.com/pages/funding-opportunity-manufacturing-usa-national-emergency-assistance-program) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - National Institute of Standards and Technology | Funding for current Manufacturing USA institutes not receiving financial assistance under the National Defense Authorization Act. | For-Profit Organizations, Nonprofit Organizations | **Oct-05-2020** |
| [**USDA/RD - CARES Act: FY20-21 Business & Industry Program (10.768)**](https://rd.usda.gov/programs-services/business-and-industry-cares-act-program) | (USDA) Department of Agriculture - Rural Development | USDA is making available up to $1 billion in loan guarantees to help rural businesses meet their working capital needs during the coronavirus pandemic. | Agricultural Producers, For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Tribe | **Sep-15-2021** |
| [**DOC/NOAA - CARES Act: FY20-21 Assistance to Fishery Participants**](https://www.fisheries.noaa.gov/national/noaa-fisheries-coronavirus-covid-19-update) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration U.S. Department of Commerce (DOC) / National Oceanic & Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) | Coronavirus funds to assist fishery participants including emergency activities and administration and oversight activities. To bolster fishing industry workers and support the seafood sector’s recovery. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**SBA - COVID-19 Supplementals: FY20-21 Economic Injury Disaster Loans (EIDL) & Emergency Advances**](https://www.sba.gov/funding-programs/loans/coronavirus-relief-options/economic-injury-disaster-loan-emergency-advance) | Major Independent Agencies - Small Business Administration | SBA - Economic Injury Disaster Loans for small businesses or private non-profit organizations impacted by COVID-19. | Agricultural Producers, For-Profit Organizations, Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**SBA - CARES Act: FY20-21 Entrepreneurial Development Programs**](https://www.sba.gov/offices/headquarters/oed) | Major Independent Agencies - Small Business Administration | Funds to remain available until September 30, 2021, for additional amounts under the heading Small Business Administration - Entrepreneurial Development Programs. | For-Profit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**DOC/NIST - CARES Act: FY20-21 Manufacturing Extension Partnership Centers (11.611)**](https://www.nist.gov/mep/centers) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - National Institute of Standards and Technology | CARES Act funds for the Hollings Manufacturing Extension Partnership to support development and manufacturing of medical countermeasures and biomedical equipment and supplies. | For-Profit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**DOC/MBDA - CARES Act: FY20-21 Minority Business Development Agency (11.805)**](https://www.mbda.gov/page/mbda-and-cares-act-funding) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - Minority Business Development Agency | For Minority Business Centers of the Minority Business Development Agency to provide technical assistance, counseling, training, and education on federal resources and business response to coronavirus for small businesses. | Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**SBA - CARES Act: FY20-21 Subsidy for Certain Loan Payments**](https://www.sba.gov/funding-programs/loans/coronavirus-relief-options/sba-debt-relief) | Major Independent Agencies - Small Business Administration | Funds for the Small Business Administration - Business Loans Program Account, CARES Act shall be for carrying out Subsidy for Certain Loan Payments. | For-Profit Organizations, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**DOTreas - CARES Act: FY20 Loans to Air Carriers, Eligible Businesses, & National Security Businesses**](https://home.treasury.gov/policy-issues/cares/preserving-jobs-for-american-industry/loans-to-air-carriers-eligible-businesses-and-national-security-businesses) | (USTRE) Department of the Treasury | The Treasury Department is authorized by the CARES Act to make loans, loan guarantees, and other investments to provide liquidity to eligible businesses related to losses incurred as a result of the coronavirus pandemic. | For-Profit Organizations | None Listed |

# Children and Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**HHS/NIH - FY20 Emergency Awards: RADx-RAD Predicting Viral-Associated Inflammatory Disease Severity in Children with Laboratory Diagnostics & Artificial Intelligence (93.233)**](https://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=328593) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | To predict the risk of disease severity after a child is exposed to and may be infected with SARS-CoV-2 to properly tailor their health management and optimize health outcomes. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | **Sep-30-2020** |
| [**USDA/FNS - CARES Act: FY20-21 Child Nutrition Programs**](https://www.fns.usda.gov/disaster/pandemic/covid-19) | (USDA) Department of Agriculture - Food and Nutrition Service | For an additional amount for Child Nutrition Programs, $8,800,000,000 to remain available until September 30, 2021, to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus, domestically or internationally. | Individuals & Households, Local Government & Authority, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/ACF - CARES Act: FY20-21 Child Care & Development Block Grants (93.575)**](https://www.acf.hhs.gov/occ/resource/summary-of-child-care-provisions-of-cares-act) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Administration for Children and Families ACF Office of Child Care | Funds to provide child care assistance to childcare providers and childcare staff, health care sector employees, emergency responders, sanitation workers, and workers deemed essential during response to coronavirus. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/ACF - CARES Act: Runaway & Homeless Youth - Transitional Living Program (93.550)**](https://www.acf.hhs.gov/fysb/resource/fy-2020-coronavirus-supp-funding-examples-of-allowable-uses-of-funds-for-rhy-program) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Administration for Children and Families | The Transitional Living Program (TLP) for Older Homeless Youth supports projects that provide long-term residential services to homeless youth. Young people must be between the ages of 16 and 22 to enter the program. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/SAMHSA - CARES Act: Tribal Behavioral Health Grant Program - Native Connections (93.243)**](https://www.samhsa.gov/newsroom/press-announcements/202005011645) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration U.S. Department of Health & Human Services (HHS) / Substance Abuse & Mental Health Services Administration (SAMHSA) | The purpose of Tribal Behavioral Health (TBH COVID) supplements is to meet the increased mental and substance use disorders of tribes during the COVID-19 pandemic - particularly for youth through the age of 24 years. | Tribe | None Listed |

# Communications

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**Corporation for Public Broadcasting - CARES Act: FY20-21 COVID-19 Support**](https://www.cpb.org/files/aboutcpb/financials/funding/FY-2020-CARES-Act-Stabilization-Funding.pdf) | Other Independent Agencies - Corporation for Public Broadcasting | To prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus - for fiscal stabilization grants to public telecommunications entities with no deduction for administrative or costs of the Corporation, to maintain programming and preserve small rural stations. | Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**HUD/PIH - CARES Act: FY20-24 Indian Community Development Block Grants (14.862)**](https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/public_indian_housing/ih/Covid_Recovery) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Public and Indian Housing | For Native American Programs to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus including Native American Housing Assistance and Self-Determination Act programs (ICDBG/ICDBG-CARES) | Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**FCC - CARES Act: COVID-19 Telehealth Program**](https://www.fcc.gov/covid-19-telehealth-program) | Other Independent Agencies - Federal Communications Commission Federal Communications Commission (FCC) | To support efforts of health care providers to address coronavirus by providing telecommunications services, information services, and devices necessary to enable the provision of telehealth services. | Healthcare Institution, Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |

# Community Development

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**DOC/EDA - CARES Act: FY20 Public Works & Economic Adjustment Assistance Program (11.300 & 11.307)**](https://eda.gov/coronavirus/) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - Economic Development Administration U.S. Department of Commerce (DOC) / Economic Development Administration (EDA) | For Economic Development Assistance Programs to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus, domestically or internationally, including for necessary expenses for responding to economic injury as a result of coronavirus. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HUD/PIH - CARES Act: FY20-24 Indian Community Development Block Grants (14.862)**](https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/public_indian_housing/ih/Covid_Recovery) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Public and Indian Housing | For Native American Programs to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus including Native American Housing Assistance and Self-Determination Act programs (ICDBG/ICDBG-CARES) | Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HUD/CPD - CARES Act: FY20 Community Development Block Grants - Coronavirus (CDBG-CV)**](https://www.hudexchange.info/programs/cdbg/disease/) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Community Planning and Development | Targets public health, coronavirus, housing and economic disruption needs. Funds may also be used for public facilities and food delivery efforts. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory | None Listed |

# Data, Information, and Statistics

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**HHS/NIH - FY20 Emergency Awards: RADx-rad Data Coordination Center (93.113)**](http://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/rfa-files/RFA-OD-20-019.html) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | To fund a single cooperative agreement for a Data Coordination Center (DCC) to serve as a communication center and data hub for RADx-rad awardees. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | **Sep-30-2020** |
| [**HHS/NIH - FY20 Emergency Awards: RADx-RAD Multimodal COVID-19 Surveillance Methods for High Risk Clustered Populations (93.121)**](https://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=328567) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | Provides an expedited funding mechanism as part of the Rapid Acceleration of Diagnostics-Radical (RADx-rad) initiative with a focus on health surveillance for clustered populations. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | **Sep-30-2020** |
| [**HHS/NIH - CARES Act: FY20 Biomedical Technologies for COVID-19 (93.286)**](https://taggs.hhs.gov/Detail/CFDADetail?arg_CFDA_NUM=93286) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | Funding supports research accelerating the development, translation, and commercialization of technologies to address Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19). | For-Profit Organizations, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education | **Nov-10-2020** |

# Economic Development

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**USDA/RD - CARES Act: FY20-21 Business & Industry Program (10.768)**](https://rd.usda.gov/programs-services/business-and-industry-cares-act-program) | (USDA) Department of Agriculture - Rural Development | USDA is making available up to $1 billion in loan guarantees to help rural businesses meet their working capital needs during the coronavirus pandemic. | Agricultural Producers, For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Tribe | **Sep-15-2021** |
| [**DOC/EDA - CARES Act: FY20 Public Works & Economic Adjustment Assistance Program (11.300 & 11.307)**](https://eda.gov/coronavirus/) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - Economic Development Administration U.S. Department of Commerce (DOC) / Economic Development Administration (EDA) | For Economic Development Assistance Programs to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus, domestically or internationally, including for necessary expenses for responding to economic injury as a result of coronavirus. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**SBA - COVID-19 Supplementals: FY20-21 Economic Injury Disaster Loans (EIDL) & Emergency Advances**](https://www.sba.gov/funding-programs/loans/coronavirus-relief-options/economic-injury-disaster-loan-emergency-advance) | Major Independent Agencies - Small Business Administration | SBA - Economic Injury Disaster Loans for small businesses or private non-profit organizations impacted by COVID-19. | Agricultural Producers, For-Profit Organizations, Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**SBA - CARES Act: FY20-21 Entrepreneurial Development Programs**](https://www.sba.gov/offices/headquarters/oed) | Major Independent Agencies - Small Business Administration | Funds to remain available until September 30, 2021, for additional amounts under the heading Small Business Administration - Entrepreneurial Development Programs. | For-Profit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**DOC/MBDA - CARES Act: FY20-21 Minority Business Development Agency (11.805)**](https://www.mbda.gov/page/mbda-and-cares-act-funding) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - Minority Business Development Agency | For Minority Business Centers of the Minority Business Development Agency to provide technical assistance, counseling, training, and education on federal resources and business response to coronavirus for small businesses. | Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**HUD/CPD - CARES Act: FY20 Community Development Block Grants - Coronavirus (CDBG-CV)**](https://www.hudexchange.info/programs/cdbg/disease/) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Community Planning and Development | Targets public health, coronavirus, housing and economic disruption needs. Funds may also be used for public facilities and food delivery efforts. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory | None Listed |
| [**DOTreas - CARES Act: FY20 Loans to Air Carriers, Eligible Businesses, & National Security Businesses**](https://home.treasury.gov/policy-issues/cares/preserving-jobs-for-american-industry/loans-to-air-carriers-eligible-businesses-and-national-security-businesses) | (USTRE) Department of the Treasury | The Treasury Department is authorized by the CARES Act to make loans, loan guarantees, and other investments to provide liquidity to eligible businesses related to losses incurred as a result of the coronavirus pandemic. | For-Profit Organizations | None Listed |

# Education

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**DOEd - CARES Act: FY20-21 Gallaudet University**](https://www.gallaudet.edu/student-health-service/health-alerts/general-information-on-coronaviruses-from-the-cdc) | (USED) Department of Education - Department of Education | For Gallaudet University to help defray the expenses directly caused by coronavirus and to enable grants to students for expenses directly related to coronavirus and the disruption of university operations. | Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education | None Listed |
| [**DOEd - CARES Act: FY20-21 Howard University**](https://newsroom.howard.edu/newsroom/article/12626/cares-act-funding-information) | (USED) Department of Education - Department of Education | For Howard University to help defray the expenses directly caused by coronavirus and to enable grants to students for expenses directly related to coronavirus and the disruption of university operations. | Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education | None Listed |
| [**HHS/HRSA - CARES Act: FY20 Area Health Education Centers Program COVID-19 Telehealth Awards (93.824)**](https://www.hhs.gov/about/news/2020/05/13/hhs-awards-15-million-to-support-telehealth-providers-during-covid19-pandemic.html) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Health Resources and Services Administration U.S. Department of Health & Human Services (HHS) / Health Resources & Services Administration (HRSA) | HRSA has made awards to organizations based on their capacity to implement COVID-19 telehealth activities that train high demand professions across the health care team. | Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education | None Listed |

# Emergency Management

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**HUD/PIH - CARES Act: FY20-21 Public Housing Operating Fund**](https://www.hud.gov/sites/dfiles/PIH/documents/PIH2020-07.pdf) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Public and Indian Housing | $685 million in additional funds for public housing agencies to maintain normal operations and maintain the health and safety of assisted individuals and families. | Public/Indian Housing Authorities | **Dec-31-2020** |
| [**Election Assistance Commission - CARES Act: FY20-21 Election Security Grants**](https://www.eac.gov/payments-and-grants/2020-cares-act-grants) | Other Independent Agencies - Election Assistance Commission | Election Security Grants to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus, domestically or internationally, to protect the 2020 Federal election cycle. | State, Territory | None Listed |
| [**DHS/FEMA - CARES Act: FY20-21 Firefighter Grants (97.044)**](https://www.fema.gov/media-library-data/1587739211685-93703df40c69f16fae2f5e2b19f9a57f/FY20_AFG_S_NOFO_final.jv_508ABjv.pdf) | (USDHS) Department of Homeland Security (FEMA specific) | Coronavirus funding for Assistance to Firefighter Grants for the purchase of personal protective equipment, Emergency Management Performance Grants, and the Emergency Food and Shelter Program. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**District of Columbia - CARES Act: FY20-24 Federal Payments for Emergency Planning & Security Costs**](https://coronavirus.dc.gov/recovery-business) | Other Independent Agencies - District of Columbia | For an additional amount for Federal Payment for Emergency Planning and Security Costs in the District of Columbia, to remain available until expended, to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus. | For-Profit Organizations, Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**HUD/PIH - CARES Act: FY20-24 Indian Community Development Block Grants (14.862)**](https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/public_indian_housing/ih/Covid_Recovery) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Public and Indian Housing | For Native American Programs to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus including Native American Housing Assistance and Self-Determination Act programs (ICDBG/ICDBG-CARES) | Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**DHS/FEMA - CARES Act: Public Assistance - Category B (97.036)**](https://www.fema.gov/news-release/2020/03/19/coronavirus-covid-19-pandemic-eligible-emergency-protective-measures) | (USDHS) Department of Homeland Security (FEMA specific) - Public Assistance | Under the COVID-19 Emergency, FEMA may provide assistance for emergency protective measures to state, local, territorial and tribal entities. Emergency Protective Measures eliminate or lessen immediate threats to lives, public health or safety. | Local Government & Authority, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/ACF - CARES Act: Runaway & Homeless Youth - Transitional Living Program (93.550)**](https://www.acf.hhs.gov/fysb/resource/fy-2020-coronavirus-supp-funding-examples-of-allowable-uses-of-funds-for-rhy-program) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Administration for Children and Families | The Transitional Living Program (TLP) for Older Homeless Youth supports projects that provide long-term residential services to homeless youth. Young people must be between the ages of 16 and 22 to enter the program. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HUD/CPD - CARES Act: FY20 Community Development Block Grants - Coronavirus (CDBG-CV)**](https://www.hudexchange.info/programs/cdbg/disease/) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Community Planning and Development | Targets public health, coronavirus, housing and economic disruption needs. Funds may also be used for public facilities and food delivery efforts. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory | None Listed |
| [**DHS/FEMA - CARES Act: Emergency Food & Shelter Program (97.024 & 97.114)**](https://www.fema.gov/media-library/assets/documents/24422) | (USDHS) Department of Homeland Security (FEMA specific) | To provide shelter, food and supportive services to individuals, families, and households who have economic, non-disaster related emergencies. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |

# Financial Management

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**SBA - COVID-19 Supplementals: FY20-21 Economic Injury Disaster Loans (EIDL) & Emergency Advances**](https://www.sba.gov/funding-programs/loans/coronavirus-relief-options/economic-injury-disaster-loan-emergency-advance) | Major Independent Agencies - Small Business Administration | SBA - Economic Injury Disaster Loans for small businesses or private non-profit organizations impacted by COVID-19. | Agricultural Producers, For-Profit Organizations, Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**SBA - CARES Act: FY20-21 Entrepreneurial Development Programs**](https://www.sba.gov/offices/headquarters/oed) | Major Independent Agencies - Small Business Administration | Funds to remain available until September 30, 2021, for additional amounts under the heading Small Business Administration - Entrepreneurial Development Programs. | For-Profit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**DOC/MBDA - CARES Act: FY20-21 Minority Business Development Agency (11.805)**](https://www.mbda.gov/page/mbda-and-cares-act-funding) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - Minority Business Development Agency | For Minority Business Centers of the Minority Business Development Agency to provide technical assistance, counseling, training, and education on federal resources and business response to coronavirus for small businesses. | Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**SBA - CARES Act: FY20-21 Subsidy for Certain Loan Payments**](https://www.sba.gov/funding-programs/loans/coronavirus-relief-options/sba-debt-relief) | Major Independent Agencies - Small Business Administration | Funds for the Small Business Administration - Business Loans Program Account, CARES Act shall be for carrying out Subsidy for Certain Loan Payments. | For-Profit Organizations, Tribe | None Listed |

# Fisheries/Aquaculture

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**DOC/NOAA - CARES Act: FY20-21 Assistance to Fishery Participants**](https://www.fisheries.noaa.gov/national/noaa-fisheries-coronavirus-covid-19-update) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration U.S. Department of Commerce (DOC) / National Oceanic & Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) | Coronavirus funds to assist fishery participants including emergency activities and administration and oversight activities. To bolster fishing industry workers and support the seafood sector’s recovery. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |

# Food Security and Nutrition

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**HHS/ACL - Families First Coronavirus Response Act: FY20-21 Aging & Disability Nutrition Services Programs**](https://acl.gov/news-and-events/announcements/hhs-announces-grants-provide-meals-older-adults) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Administration for Community Living U.S. Department of Health & Human Services (HHS) / Administration for Community Living (ACL) | Funding for Aging and Disability Services Programs including Home-Delivered Nutrition Services, Congregate Nutrition Services, and Nutrition Services for Native Americans in response to COVID-19. | State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**DOC/NOAA - CARES Act: FY20-21 Assistance to Fishery Participants**](https://www.fisheries.noaa.gov/national/noaa-fisheries-coronavirus-covid-19-update) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration U.S. Department of Commerce (DOC) / National Oceanic & Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) | Coronavirus funds to assist fishery participants including emergency activities and administration and oversight activities. To bolster fishing industry workers and support the seafood sector’s recovery. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**USDA/FNS - CARES Act: FY20-21 Child Nutrition Programs**](https://www.fns.usda.gov/disaster/pandemic/covid-19) | (USDA) Department of Agriculture - Food and Nutrition Service | For an additional amount for Child Nutrition Programs, $8,800,000,000 to remain available until September 30, 2021, to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus, domestically or internationally. | Individuals & Households, Local Government & Authority, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**USDA/FNS - COVID-19 Supplementals: FY20-21 The Emergency Food Assistance Program (TEFAP)**](https://www.fns.usda.gov/disaster/pandemic/covid-19) | (USDA) Department of Agriculture - Food and Nutrition Service U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) / Food & Nutrition Service (FNS) | Funding for food, distribution and administrative costs for the Emergency Food Assistance Program (TEFAP). | Individuals & Households, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**HUD/PIH - CARES Act: FY20-24 Indian Community Development Block Grants (14.862)**](https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/public_indian_housing/ih/Covid_Recovery) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Public and Indian Housing | For Native American Programs to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus including Native American Housing Assistance and Self-Determination Act programs (ICDBG/ICDBG-CARES) | Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**USDA/FNS - CARES Act: FY20-21 Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP)**](https://fns-prod.azureedge.net/sites/default/files/resource-files/SNAP-COVID-EmergencyAllotmentsGuidance.pdf) | (USDA) Department of Agriculture - Food and Nutrition Service | Funds to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus- including food distribution to Indian Reservations, facility and equipment upgrades. | Individuals & Households | None Listed |
| [**USDA/AMS - Families First Coronavirus Response Act: FY20 Farmers to Families Food Box Program**](https://www.ams.usda.gov/selling-food-to-usda/usda-food-box-distribution-program) | (USDA) Department of Agriculture - Agricultural Marketing Service USDA | USDA is exercising authority under the Families First Coronavirus Response Act to purchase and distribute up to $3 billion of agricultural products to those in need. | Agricultural Producers, For-Profit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**HHS/ACL - CARES Act: FY20 Grants to Support Older Adults & People with Disabilities in the Community During the COVID-19 Emergency**](https://acl.gov/news-and-events/announcements/acl-announces-nearly-1-billion-cares-act-grants-support-older-adults) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Administration for Community Living | HHS Announces Nearly $1 Billion in CARES Act Grants to Support Older Adults and People with Disabilities in the Community During the COVID-19 Emergency | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**DHS/FEMA - CARES Act: Public Assistance - Category B (97.036)**](https://www.fema.gov/news-release/2020/03/19/coronavirus-covid-19-pandemic-eligible-emergency-protective-measures) | (USDHS) Department of Homeland Security (FEMA specific) - Public Assistance | Under the COVID-19 Emergency, FEMA may provide assistance for emergency protective measures to state, local, territorial and tribal entities. Emergency Protective Measures eliminate or lessen immediate threats to lives, public health or safety. | Local Government & Authority, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/ACF - CARES Act: Runaway & Homeless Youth - Transitional Living Program (93.550)**](https://www.acf.hhs.gov/fysb/resource/fy-2020-coronavirus-supp-funding-examples-of-allowable-uses-of-funds-for-rhy-program) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Administration for Children and Families | The Transitional Living Program (TLP) for Older Homeless Youth supports projects that provide long-term residential services to homeless youth. Young people must be between the ages of 16 and 22 to enter the program. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**VA - CARES Act: FY20 Supportive Services for Veteran Families Program (SSVFP)**](https://www.va.gov/homeless/ssvf/) | (USVA) Department of Veterans Affairs - Veterans Health Administration | $202 million has been allocated to provide emergency housing and homelessness prevention assistance to very low-income Veteran families to mitigate the expected wave of evictions and potential homelessness that will result from extensive unemployment. | Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**HUD/CPD - CARES Act: FY20 Community Development Block Grants - Coronavirus (CDBG-CV)**](https://www.hudexchange.info/programs/cdbg/disease/) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Community Planning and Development | Targets public health, coronavirus, housing and economic disruption needs. Funds may also be used for public facilities and food delivery efforts. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory | None Listed |
| [**DHS/FEMA - CARES Act: Emergency Food & Shelter Program (97.024 & 97.114)**](https://www.fema.gov/media-library/assets/documents/24422) | (USDHS) Department of Homeland Security (FEMA specific) | To provide shelter, food and supportive services to individuals, families, and households who have economic, non-disaster related emergencies. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |

# Health

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**HHS/NIH - FY20 Emergency Awards: RADx-rad Data Coordination Center (93.113)**](http://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/rfa-files/RFA-OD-20-019.html) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | To fund a single cooperative agreement for a Data Coordination Center (DCC) to serve as a communication center and data hub for RADx-rad awardees. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | **Sep-30-2020** |
| [**HHS/NIH - FY20 Emergency Awards: RADx-RAD Predicting Viral-Associated Inflammatory Disease Severity in Children with Laboratory Diagnostics & Artificial Intelligence (93.233)**](https://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=328593) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | To predict the risk of disease severity after a child is exposed to and may be infected with SARS-CoV-2 to properly tailor their health management and optimize health outcomes. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | **Sep-30-2020** |
| [**HHS/NIH - FY20 Emergency Awards: RADx-RAD Multimodal COVID-19 Surveillance Methods for High Risk Clustered Populations (93.121)**](https://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=328567) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | Provides an expedited funding mechanism as part of the Rapid Acceleration of Diagnostics-Radical (RADx-rad) initiative with a focus on health surveillance for clustered populations. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | **Sep-30-2020** |
| [**DOC/NIST - CARES Act: FY20 Manufacturing USA National Emergency Assistance Program (11.620)**](https://www.manufacturingusa.com/pages/funding-opportunity-manufacturing-usa-national-emergency-assistance-program) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - National Institute of Standards and Technology | Funding for current Manufacturing USA institutes not receiving financial assistance under the National Defense Authorization Act. | For-Profit Organizations, Nonprofit Organizations | **Oct-05-2020** |
| [**HHS/NIH - CARES Act: FY20 Biomedical Technologies for COVID-19 (93.286)**](https://taggs.hhs.gov/Detail/CFDADetail?arg_CFDA_NUM=93286) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | Funding supports research accelerating the development, translation, and commercialization of technologies to address Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19). | For-Profit Organizations, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education | **Nov-10-2020** |
| [**HHS/NIH - Coronavirus Preparedness & Response Supplemental Appropriations Act: FY20-21 Allergy & Infectious Disease Research (93.855)**](https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/notice-files/NOT-AI-20-059.html) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | Supplemental funding will be used to establish, expand, and improve biomedical research and research training in infectious diseases and related areas. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | **Jul-02-2021** |
| [**VA/Departmental Administration - CARES Act: FY20-21 Grants for Construction of State Extended Care Facilities (64.005)**](https://www.cfm.va.gov/til/grants.asp) | (USVA) Department of Veterans Affairs - Departmental Administration | Grants for Construction of State Extended Care Facilities - including to modify or alter existing hospital, nursing home, and domiciliary facilities in State homes. | State, Territory | **Sep-30-2021** |
| [**HHS/HRSA - FY20 Geriatrics Workforce Enhancement Program: COVID-19 Telehealth Awards (93.969)**](https://bhw.hrsa.gov/grants/covid-19-workforce-telehealth-fy2020-awards) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Health Resources and Services Administration U.S. Department of Health & Human Services (HHS) / Health Resources & Services Administration (HRSA) | The purpose of this program is to improve health outcomes for older adults by developing a healthcare workforce that maximizes patient and family engagement; and by integrating geriatrics and primary care. | Healthcare Institution, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education | None Listed |
| [**HHS/IHS - CARES Act: FY20-21 Indian Health Services**](https://www.ihs.gov/coronavirus/resources/) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Indian Health Service | For public health support, electronic health record modernization, telehealth and information technology upgrades, Purchased/Referred Care, Catastrophic Health Emergency Fund, Urban Indian Orgs, Tribal Epidemiology Centers, Community Health Reps. | Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/IHS - Families First Coronavirus Response Act: FY20-22 Medical Services**](https://www.ihs.gov/coronavirus/resources/) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Indian Health Service | Additional funds for Indian Health Services for health services consisting of SARS-CoV-2 or COVID-19 related items and services. | Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/HRSA - Coronavirus Preparedness & Response Supplemental Appropriations Act: FY20-24 Primary Health Care**](https://bphc.hrsa.gov/emergency-response) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Health Resources and Services Administration | All $100 million has been awarded to FQHCs. Please see: https://www.hhs.gov/about/news/2020/03/24/hhs-awards-100-million-to-health-centers-for-covid-19-response.html | Healthcare Institution, Nonprofit Organizations, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/HRSA - COVID-19 Supplementals: CARES Act Provider Relief Fund**](https://www.hhs.gov/provider-relief/index.html) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Health Resources and Services Administration | $175 billion for necessary expenses to reimburse eligible health care providers for health care related expenses or lost revenues that are attributable to coronavirus. | Healthcare Institution | None Listed |
| [**HHS/HRSA - CARES Act: FY20-22 Ryan White HIV/AIDS Program (93.917)**](https://hab.hrsa.gov/coronavirus/cares-FY2020-awards) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Health Resources and Services Administration | $90 million Coronavirus response funds to HRSA Ryan White HIV/AIDS Program for modifications to existing contracts, and supplements to existing grants. | Healthcare Institution, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**FCC - CARES Act: COVID-19 Telehealth Program**](https://www.fcc.gov/covid-19-telehealth-program) | Other Independent Agencies - Federal Communications Commission Federal Communications Commission (FCC) | To support efforts of health care providers to address coronavirus by providing telecommunications services, information services, and devices necessary to enable the provision of telehealth services. | Healthcare Institution, Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**HHS/HRSA - CARES Act: FY20-22 Health Systems, Poison Control Program (93.253)**](https://poisonhelp.hrsa.gov/) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Health Resources and Services Administration | Health Resources and Services Administration Health Care Systems for activities under sections 1271 and 1273 of the PHS Act to improve the capacity of poison control centers to respond to increased calls. | State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/HRSA - CARES Act: FY20-22 Rural Health & Telemedicine (93.912)**](https://www.hrsa.gov/rural-health/coronavirus-cares-FY2020-awards) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Health Resources and Services Administration | $180 million to carry out telehealth and rural health activities under sections 330A and 330I of the PHS Act and sections 711 and 1820 of the Social Security Act to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus, domestically or internationally | Healthcare Institution, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State | None Listed |
| [**DHS/FEMA - CARES Act: Public Assistance - Category B (97.036)**](https://www.fema.gov/news-release/2020/03/19/coronavirus-covid-19-pandemic-eligible-emergency-protective-measures) | (USDHS) Department of Homeland Security (FEMA specific) - Public Assistance | Under the COVID-19 Emergency, FEMA may provide assistance for emergency protective measures to state, local, territorial and tribal entities. Emergency Protective Measures eliminate or lessen immediate threats to lives, public health or safety. | Local Government & Authority, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/CDC - CARES Act: FY20 Epidemiology & Laboratory Capacity for Prevention & Control of Emerging Infectious Diseases (93.323)**](https://www.cdc.gov/ncezid/dpei/elc/advisor-list.html) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Centers for Disease Control and Prevention U.S. Department of Health & Human Services (HHS) / Centers for Disease Control & Prevention (CDC) | Since 2019, ELC has funded 64 jurisdictions to detect, prevent, and respond to the growing threats posed by infectious diseases. Using funds from the CARES Act, CDC is awarding $631 million to these 64 jurisdictions for epidemiology and lab capacity. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory | None Listed |
| [**HHS/HRSA - COVID-19 Supplementals: FY20 Supplemental Funding for Health Centers (93.527)**](https://bphc.hrsa.gov/program-opportunities/cares-supplemental-funding) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Health Resources and Services Administration U.S. Department of Health & Human Services (HHS) / Health Resources & Services Administration (HRSA) | COVID-19 supplemental funding provides $1.4 billion in support to health centers for the detection of coronavirus and/or the prevention, diagnosis, and treatment of COVID-19, including maintaining or increasing health center capacity and staffing levels. | Healthcare Institution, Nonprofit Organizations, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/HRSA - CARES Act: FY20 Area Health Education Centers Program COVID-19 Telehealth Awards (93.824)**](https://www.hhs.gov/about/news/2020/05/13/hhs-awards-15-million-to-support-telehealth-providers-during-covid19-pandemic.html) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Health Resources and Services Administration U.S. Department of Health & Human Services (HHS) / Health Resources & Services Administration (HRSA) | HRSA has made awards to organizations based on their capacity to implement COVID-19 telehealth activities that train high demand professions across the health care team. | Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education | None Listed |
| [**HHS/CDC - Paycheck Protection Program & Health Care Enhancement Act: FY20 Epidemiology & Laboratory Capacity for Testing Cooperative Agreements (93.323)**](https://www.hhs.gov/about/news/2020/05/18/hhs-delivers-funding-to-expand-testing-capacity-for-states-territories-tribes.html) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Centers for Disease Control and Prevention U.S. Department of Health & Human Services (HHS) / Centers for Disease Control & Prevention (CDC) | Funding will provide critical support to develop, purchase, administer, process, and analyze COVID-19 tests; conduct surveillance; trace contacts; and related activities. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/HRSA - Families First Coronavirus Response Act: Reimbursement to Health Care Providers & Facilities for Testing & Treatment of the Uninsured**](https://data.cdc.gov/Administrative/Claims-Reimbursement-to-Health-Care-Providers-and-/rksx-33p3) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Health Resources and Services Administration U.S. Department of Health & Human Services (HHS) / Health Resources & Services Administration (HRSA) | Funding provides reimbursements on a rolling basis directly to eligible health care entities for claims that are attributed to the testing and/or treatment of COVID-19 for uninsured individuals. | For-Profit Organizations, Healthcare Institution, Nonprofit Organizations, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/ACF - CARES Act: Runaway & Homeless Youth - Transitional Living Program (93.550)**](https://www.acf.hhs.gov/fysb/resource/fy-2020-coronavirus-supp-funding-examples-of-allowable-uses-of-funds-for-rhy-program) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Administration for Children and Families | The Transitional Living Program (TLP) for Older Homeless Youth supports projects that provide long-term residential services to homeless youth. Young people must be between the ages of 16 and 22 to enter the program. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**VA - CARES Act: FY20 Health Care for Homeless Veterans Program**](https://www.va.gov/homeless/hchv.asp) | (USVA) Department of Veterans Affairs | To contract with providers for community-based residential treatment for homeless Veterans for housing and other services that provide VA with a way to reach and assist homeless Veterans by offering them entry to VA care. | Healthcare Institution, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HUD/CPD - CARES Act: FY20 Community Development Block Grants - Coronavirus (CDBG-CV)**](https://www.hudexchange.info/programs/cdbg/disease/) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Community Planning and Development | Targets public health, coronavirus, housing and economic disruption needs. Funds may also be used for public facilities and food delivery efforts. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory | None Listed |
| [**HHS/HRSA - Paycheck Protection Program & Healthcare Enhancement Act: "Rural Testing Relief Fund" for Rural Health Clinics**](https://www.hrsa.gov/rural-health/coronavirus/rural-health-clinics-covid-19-testing-fy20-awards) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Health Resources and Services Administration | These investments will support over 4,500 RHCs across the country to support COVID-19 testing efforts and expand access to testing in rural communities. | Healthcare Institution | None Listed |
| [**HHS/CDC - CARES Act: Activities to Support State, Tribal, Local, & Territorial Health Department Response to Public Health or Healthcare Crises (93.391)**](https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/php/open-america/financial-resources.html) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Centers for Disease Control and Prevention | Funding will be used to establish a pool of organizations capable of rapidly providing essential expertise to governmental public health entities involved in a response; and to fund select awardees to provide that support, when required. | For-Profit Organizations, Healthcare Institution, Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |

# Homelessness

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**HUD/CPD - CARES Act: FY20-22 Emergency Solutions Grants (ESG-CV)**](https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/comm_planning/homeless_esg_covid-19) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Community Planning and Development | Homeless Assistance Grants supporting individuals/families homeless or receiving homeless assistance and to additional homeless assistance/prevention activities to mitigate impacts created by coronavirus under the Emergency Solutions Grants program. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/ACF - CARES Act: Runaway & Homeless Youth - Transitional Living Program (93.550)**](https://www.acf.hhs.gov/fysb/resource/fy-2020-coronavirus-supp-funding-examples-of-allowable-uses-of-funds-for-rhy-program) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Administration for Children and Families | The Transitional Living Program (TLP) for Older Homeless Youth supports projects that provide long-term residential services to homeless youth. Young people must be between the ages of 16 and 22 to enter the program. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**VA - CARES Act: FY20 Supportive Services for Veteran Families Program (SSVFP)**](https://www.va.gov/homeless/ssvf/) | (USVA) Department of Veterans Affairs - Veterans Health Administration | $202 million has been allocated to provide emergency housing and homelessness prevention assistance to very low-income Veteran families to mitigate the expected wave of evictions and potential homelessness that will result from extensive unemployment. | Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**VA - CARES Act: FY20 Health Care for Homeless Veterans Program**](https://www.va.gov/homeless/hchv.asp) | (USVA) Department of Veterans Affairs | To contract with providers for community-based residential treatment for homeless Veterans for housing and other services that provide VA with a way to reach and assist homeless Veterans by offering them entry to VA care. | Healthcare Institution, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HUD/CPD - CARES Act: FY20 Community Development Block Grants - Coronavirus (CDBG-CV)**](https://www.hudexchange.info/programs/cdbg/disease/) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Community Planning and Development | Targets public health, coronavirus, housing and economic disruption needs. Funds may also be used for public facilities and food delivery efforts. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory | None Listed |
| [**DHS/FEMA - CARES Act: Emergency Food & Shelter Program (97.024 & 97.114)**](https://www.fema.gov/media-library/assets/documents/24422) | (USDHS) Department of Homeland Security (FEMA specific) | To provide shelter, food and supportive services to individuals, families, and households who have economic, non-disaster related emergencies. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |

# Income Security and Social Services

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**DOL/ETA - CARES Act: FY20-24 Short-Time Compensation Program**](https://stc.workforcegps.org/) | (USDOL) Department of Labor - Employment and Training Administration U.S. Department of Labor (DOL) / Employment & Training Administration (ETA) | Helps prevent layoffs by allowing employers to uniformly reduce affected employees' hours by 10 to 60 percent while permitting the employees to receive a prorated unemployment benefit. | For-Profit Organizations, State, Territory | **Dec-31-2020** |
| [**DOL/ETA - CARES Act: FY20 State Unemployment Insurance & Employment Service Operations**](https://www.dol.gov/coronavirus/unemployment-insurance) | (USDOL) Department of Labor - Employment and Training Administration | Shall provide for the transfer of funds into States in the Unemployment Trust Fund, by transfer from amounts reserved for that purpose in the Federal unemployment account. | State, Territory | **Dec-31-2020** |
| [**USDA/FNS - COVID-19 Supplementals: FY20-21 The Emergency Food Assistance Program (TEFAP)**](https://www.fns.usda.gov/disaster/pandemic/covid-19) | (USDA) Department of Agriculture - Food and Nutrition Service U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) / Food & Nutrition Service (FNS) | Funding for food, distribution and administrative costs for the Emergency Food Assistance Program (TEFAP). | Individuals & Households, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**HHS/ACF - CARES Act: FY20-21 Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program (93.568)**](https://www.acf.hhs.gov/ocs/programs/liheap) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Administration for Children and Families | Additional funds for Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program. LIHEAP assists low-income households with their heating and cooling energy costs, bill payment assistance, energy crisis assistance, weatherization and energy-related home repairs. | State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**DOTreas - CARES Act: FY20 Pandemic Relief for Aviation Workers**](https://home.treasury.gov/policy-issues/cares/preserving-jobs-for-american-industry) | (USTRE) Department of the Treasury | Provides $32 billion to preserve aviation jobs and compensate air carrier industry workers. | Individuals & Households | None Listed |
| [**HUD/Housing Programs - CARES Act: FY20-24 Section 8 Project-Based Rental Assistance**](https://www.hud.gov/sites/dfiles/Housing/documents/CARES_Sec_8_Funding_Allocations.pdf) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Housing Programs | Funding for owners or sponsors of properties receiving HUD project-based assistance to maintain normal operations and take other necessary actions during the period that the program is impacted by coronavirus. | For-Profit Organizations, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities | None Listed |
| [**DOL/ETA - National Dislocated Worker Grants Program (17.277)**](https://www.dol.gov/agencies/eta/dislocated-workers/grants/covid-19) | (USDOL) Department of Labor - Employment and Training Administration | WIOA funds to provide employment-related services for dislocated workers. Funds for: Disaster Recovery and Employment Recovery. Abbreviated application 15 days from disaster declaration, full application 60 business days after intial submission. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/ACL - CARES Act: FY20 Grants to Support Older Adults & People with Disabilities in the Community During the COVID-19 Emergency**](https://acl.gov/news-and-events/announcements/acl-announces-nearly-1-billion-cares-act-grants-support-older-adults) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Administration for Community Living | HHS Announces Nearly $1 Billion in CARES Act Grants to Support Older Adults and People with Disabilities in the Community During the COVID-19 Emergency | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**DHS/FEMA - CARES Act: Public Assistance - Category B (97.036)**](https://www.fema.gov/news-release/2020/03/19/coronavirus-covid-19-pandemic-eligible-emergency-protective-measures) | (USDHS) Department of Homeland Security (FEMA specific) - Public Assistance | Under the COVID-19 Emergency, FEMA may provide assistance for emergency protective measures to state, local, territorial and tribal entities. Emergency Protective Measures eliminate or lessen immediate threats to lives, public health or safety. | Local Government & Authority, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/ACF - CARES Act: Runaway & Homeless Youth - Transitional Living Program (93.550)**](https://www.acf.hhs.gov/fysb/resource/fy-2020-coronavirus-supp-funding-examples-of-allowable-uses-of-funds-for-rhy-program) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Administration for Children and Families | The Transitional Living Program (TLP) for Older Homeless Youth supports projects that provide long-term residential services to homeless youth. Young people must be between the ages of 16 and 22 to enter the program. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**VA - CARES Act: FY20 Supportive Services for Veteran Families Program (SSVFP)**](https://www.va.gov/homeless/ssvf/) | (USVA) Department of Veterans Affairs - Veterans Health Administration | $202 million has been allocated to provide emergency housing and homelessness prevention assistance to very low-income Veteran families to mitigate the expected wave of evictions and potential homelessness that will result from extensive unemployment. | Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**VA - CARES Act: FY20 Health Care for Homeless Veterans Program**](https://www.va.gov/homeless/hchv.asp) | (USVA) Department of Veterans Affairs | To contract with providers for community-based residential treatment for homeless Veterans for housing and other services that provide VA with a way to reach and assist homeless Veterans by offering them entry to VA care. | Healthcare Institution, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HUD/CPD - CARES Act: FY20 Community Development Block Grants - Coronavirus (CDBG-CV)**](https://www.hudexchange.info/programs/cdbg/disease/) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Community Planning and Development | Targets public health, coronavirus, housing and economic disruption needs. Funds may also be used for public facilities and food delivery efforts. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory | None Listed |
| [**DHS/FEMA - CARES Act: Emergency Food & Shelter Program (97.024 & 97.114)**](https://www.fema.gov/media-library/assets/documents/24422) | (USDHS) Department of Homeland Security (FEMA specific) | To provide shelter, food and supportive services to individuals, families, and households who have economic, non-disaster related emergencies. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |

# Infrastructure

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**DOC/EDA - CARES Act: FY20 Public Works & Economic Adjustment Assistance Program (11.300 & 11.307)**](https://eda.gov/coronavirus/) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - Economic Development Administration U.S. Department of Commerce (DOC) / Economic Development Administration (EDA) | For Economic Development Assistance Programs to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus, domestically or internationally, including for necessary expenses for responding to economic injury as a result of coronavirus. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**District of Columbia - CARES Act: FY20-24 Federal Payments for Emergency Planning & Security Costs**](https://coronavirus.dc.gov/recovery-business) | Other Independent Agencies - District of Columbia | For an additional amount for Federal Payment for Emergency Planning and Security Costs in the District of Columbia, to remain available until expended, to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus. | For-Profit Organizations, Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**DOT/FTA - CARES Act: Transit Infrastructure Grants**](https://cms7.fta.dot.gov/cares-act) | (USDOT) Department of Transportation - Federal Transit Administration | Funds made available for operating expenses of transit agencies related to the response to the coronavirus. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**DOT/FAA - CARES Act: FY20-24 Grants-in-Aid for Airports**](https://www.faa.gov/airports/cares_act/) | (USDOT) Department of Transportation - Federal Aviation Administration | Funds to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus - any related qualifying expense to be covered. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, State, Territory | None Listed |
| [**HUD/CPD - CARES Act: FY20 Community Development Block Grants - Coronavirus (CDBG-CV)**](https://www.hudexchange.info/programs/cdbg/disease/) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Community Planning and Development | Targets public health, coronavirus, housing and economic disruption needs. Funds may also be used for public facilities and food delivery efforts. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory | None Listed |

# Law, Justice, and Legal Services

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**Election Assistance Commission - CARES Act: FY20-21 Election Security Grants**](https://www.eac.gov/payments-and-grants/2020-cares-act-grants) | Other Independent Agencies - Election Assistance Commission | Election Security Grants to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus, domestically or internationally, to protect the 2020 Federal election cycle. | State, Territory | None Listed |
| [**HUD/FHEO - CARES Act: FY20-21 Fair Housing Activities**](https://www.hud.gov/sites/dfiles/Main/documents/FHAP-COVID-19-Funds.pdf) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Fair Housing and Equal Opportunity | Grants to address fair housing issues relating to coronavirus, and the Fair Housing Initiatives Program for education and outreach activities to educate the public about fair housing issues related to coronavirus. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory | None Listed |
| [**LSC - CARES Act: FY20-24 Payment to Legal Services Corporation (LSC)**](https://www.lsc.gov/media-center/press-releases/2020/covid-19-relief-grants-awarded-lsc-grantees) | Other Independent Agencies - Legal Services Corporation | For an additional amount for "Payment to the Legal Services Corporation" to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus. https://www.lsc.gov/media-center/press-releases/2020/legal-services-corporation-will-receive-50-million-coronavirus | Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**VA - CARES Act: FY20 Supportive Services for Veteran Families Program (SSVFP)**](https://www.va.gov/homeless/ssvf/) | (USVA) Department of Veterans Affairs - Veterans Health Administration | $202 million has been allocated to provide emergency housing and homelessness prevention assistance to very low-income Veteran families to mitigate the expected wave of evictions and potential homelessness that will result from extensive unemployment. | Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**HUD/CPD - CARES Act: FY20 Community Development Block Grants - Coronavirus (CDBG-CV)**](https://www.hudexchange.info/programs/cdbg/disease/) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Community Planning and Development | Targets public health, coronavirus, housing and economic disruption needs. Funds may also be used for public facilities and food delivery efforts. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory | None Listed |

# Mental and Behavioral Health

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**DHS/FEMA - Individual Assistance Program: Crisis Counseling Assistance & Training Program (97.032)**](https://www.fema.gov/community-services-programs) | (USDHS) Department of Homeland Security (FEMA specific) U.S. Department of Homeland Security (DHS) / Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) | Supplemental grant to states, territories, and designated tribal authorities, in partnership with HHS-SAMHSA, for short term crisis counseling to prevent or mitigate adverse psychological effects caused or aggravated by a Major Disaster. | State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/IHS - CARES Act: FY20-21 Indian Health Services**](https://www.ihs.gov/coronavirus/resources/) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Indian Health Service | For public health support, electronic health record modernization, telehealth and information technology upgrades, Purchased/Referred Care, Catastrophic Health Emergency Fund, Urban Indian Orgs, Tribal Epidemiology Centers, Community Health Reps. | Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/IHS - Families First Coronavirus Response Act: FY20-22 Medical Services**](https://www.ihs.gov/coronavirus/resources/) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Indian Health Service | Additional funds for Indian Health Services for health services consisting of SARS-CoV-2 or COVID-19 related items and services. | Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/ACF - CARES Act: Runaway & Homeless Youth - Transitional Living Program (93.550)**](https://www.acf.hhs.gov/fysb/resource/fy-2020-coronavirus-supp-funding-examples-of-allowable-uses-of-funds-for-rhy-program) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Administration for Children and Families | The Transitional Living Program (TLP) for Older Homeless Youth supports projects that provide long-term residential services to homeless youth. Young people must be between the ages of 16 and 22 to enter the program. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**VA - CARES Act: FY20 Supportive Services for Veteran Families Program (SSVFP)**](https://www.va.gov/homeless/ssvf/) | (USVA) Department of Veterans Affairs - Veterans Health Administration | $202 million has been allocated to provide emergency housing and homelessness prevention assistance to very low-income Veteran families to mitigate the expected wave of evictions and potential homelessness that will result from extensive unemployment. | Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**VA - CARES Act: FY20 Health Care for Homeless Veterans Program**](https://www.va.gov/homeless/hchv.asp) | (USVA) Department of Veterans Affairs | To contract with providers for community-based residential treatment for homeless Veterans for housing and other services that provide VA with a way to reach and assist homeless Veterans by offering them entry to VA care. | Healthcare Institution, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HUD/CPD - CARES Act: FY20 Community Development Block Grants - Coronavirus (CDBG-CV)**](https://www.hudexchange.info/programs/cdbg/disease/) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Community Planning and Development | Targets public health, coronavirus, housing and economic disruption needs. Funds may also be used for public facilities and food delivery efforts. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory | None Listed |
| [**HHS/SAMHSA - CARES Act: Tribal Behavioral Health Grant Program - Native Connections (93.243)**](https://www.samhsa.gov/newsroom/press-announcements/202005011645) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration U.S. Department of Health & Human Services (HHS) / Substance Abuse & Mental Health Services Administration (SAMHSA) | The purpose of Tribal Behavioral Health (TBH COVID) supplements is to meet the increased mental and substance use disorders of tribes during the COVID-19 pandemic - particularly for youth through the age of 24 years. | Tribe | None Listed |

# Migrant Workers

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**DOL/ETA - CARES Act: FY20-24 Short-Time Compensation Program**](https://stc.workforcegps.org/) | (USDOL) Department of Labor - Employment and Training Administration U.S. Department of Labor (DOL) / Employment & Training Administration (ETA) | Helps prevent layoffs by allowing employers to uniformly reduce affected employees' hours by 10 to 60 percent while permitting the employees to receive a prorated unemployment benefit. | For-Profit Organizations, State, Territory | **Dec-31-2020** |
| [**DOL/ETA - CARES Act: FY20 State Unemployment Insurance & Employment Service Operations**](https://www.dol.gov/coronavirus/unemployment-insurance) | (USDOL) Department of Labor - Employment and Training Administration | Shall provide for the transfer of funds into States in the Unemployment Trust Fund, by transfer from amounts reserved for that purpose in the Federal unemployment account. | State, Territory | **Dec-31-2020** |
| [**DOL/ETA - National Dislocated Worker Grants Program (17.277)**](https://www.dol.gov/agencies/eta/dislocated-workers/grants/covid-19) | (USDOL) Department of Labor - Employment and Training Administration | WIOA funds to provide employment-related services for dislocated workers. Funds for: Disaster Recovery and Employment Recovery. Abbreviated application 15 days from disaster declaration, full application 60 business days after intial submission. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HUD/CPD - CARES Act: FY20 Community Development Block Grants - Coronavirus (CDBG-CV)**](https://www.hudexchange.info/programs/cdbg/disease/) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Community Planning and Development | Targets public health, coronavirus, housing and economic disruption needs. Funds may also be used for public facilities and food delivery efforts. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory | None Listed |

# National Security and Defense

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**DOC/NIST - CARES Act: FY20 Manufacturing USA National Emergency Assistance Program (11.620)**](https://www.manufacturingusa.com/pages/funding-opportunity-manufacturing-usa-national-emergency-assistance-program) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - National Institute of Standards and Technology | Funding for current Manufacturing USA institutes not receiving financial assistance under the National Defense Authorization Act. | For-Profit Organizations, Nonprofit Organizations | **Oct-05-2020** |
| [**DOT/FAA - CARES Act: FY20-24 Grants-in-Aid for Airports**](https://www.faa.gov/airports/cares_act/) | (USDOT) Department of Transportation - Federal Aviation Administration | Funds to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus - any related qualifying expense to be covered. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, State, Territory | None Listed |
| [**DOTreas - CARES Act: FY20 Loans to Air Carriers, Eligible Businesses, & National Security Businesses**](https://home.treasury.gov/policy-issues/cares/preserving-jobs-for-american-industry/loans-to-air-carriers-eligible-businesses-and-national-security-businesses) | (USTRE) Department of the Treasury | The Treasury Department is authorized by the CARES Act to make loans, loan guarantees, and other investments to provide liquidity to eligible businesses related to losses incurred as a result of the coronavirus pandemic. | For-Profit Organizations | None Listed |

# Procurement

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**DOC/NIST - CARES Act: FY20 Manufacturing USA National Emergency Assistance Program (11.620)**](https://www.manufacturingusa.com/pages/funding-opportunity-manufacturing-usa-national-emergency-assistance-program) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - National Institute of Standards and Technology | Funding for current Manufacturing USA institutes not receiving financial assistance under the National Defense Authorization Act. | For-Profit Organizations, Nonprofit Organizations | **Oct-05-2020** |
| [**DOC/NIST - CARES Act: FY20-21 Manufacturing Extension Partnership Centers (11.611)**](https://www.nist.gov/mep/centers) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - National Institute of Standards and Technology | CARES Act funds for the Hollings Manufacturing Extension Partnership to support development and manufacturing of medical countermeasures and biomedical equipment and supplies. | For-Profit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**HHS/OASH - SARS/CoV-2 (COVID-19) Program Activities (93.311 & 93.990)**](https://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=328065) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Office of the Assistant Secretary for Health | (1) Scaling and Networking of Technologies, and (2) Testing Demonstrations & Technical Assistance. OASH is interested in submissions that will substantially increase testing capacity and quality that don't fall within scope of other HHS programs. | For-Profit Organizations, Individuals & Households, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |

# Public Health Surveillance, Testing and Contact Tracing

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**HHS/NIH - FY20 Emergency Awards: RADx-rad Data Coordination Center (93.113)**](http://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/rfa-files/RFA-OD-20-019.html) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | To fund a single cooperative agreement for a Data Coordination Center (DCC) to serve as a communication center and data hub for RADx-rad awardees. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | **Sep-30-2020** |
| [**HHS/NIH - FY20 Emergency Awards: RADx-RAD Multimodal COVID-19 Surveillance Methods for High Risk Clustered Populations (93.121)**](https://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=328567) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | Provides an expedited funding mechanism as part of the Rapid Acceleration of Diagnostics-Radical (RADx-rad) initiative with a focus on health surveillance for clustered populations. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | **Sep-30-2020** |
| [**DOC/NIST - CARES Act: FY20 Manufacturing USA National Emergency Assistance Program (11.620)**](https://www.manufacturingusa.com/pages/funding-opportunity-manufacturing-usa-national-emergency-assistance-program) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - National Institute of Standards and Technology | Funding for current Manufacturing USA institutes not receiving financial assistance under the National Defense Authorization Act. | For-Profit Organizations, Nonprofit Organizations | **Oct-05-2020** |
| [**HHS/NIH - CARES Act: FY20 Biomedical Technologies for COVID-19 (93.286)**](https://taggs.hhs.gov/Detail/CFDADetail?arg_CFDA_NUM=93286) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | Funding supports research accelerating the development, translation, and commercialization of technologies to address Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19). | For-Profit Organizations, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education | **Nov-10-2020** |
| [**HHS/NIH - Coronavirus Preparedness & Response Supplemental Appropriations Act: FY20-21 Allergy & Infectious Disease Research (93.855)**](https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/notice-files/NOT-AI-20-059.html) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | Supplemental funding will be used to establish, expand, and improve biomedical research and research training in infectious diseases and related areas. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | **Jul-02-2021** |
| [**HHS/IHS - CARES Act: FY20-21 Indian Health Services**](https://www.ihs.gov/coronavirus/resources/) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Indian Health Service | For public health support, electronic health record modernization, telehealth and information technology upgrades, Purchased/Referred Care, Catastrophic Health Emergency Fund, Urban Indian Orgs, Tribal Epidemiology Centers, Community Health Reps. | Tribe | None Listed |
| [**DOC/NIST - CARES Act: FY20-21 Manufacturing Extension Partnership Centers (11.611)**](https://www.nist.gov/mep/centers) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - National Institute of Standards and Technology | CARES Act funds for the Hollings Manufacturing Extension Partnership to support development and manufacturing of medical countermeasures and biomedical equipment and supplies. | For-Profit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**HHS/IHS - Families First Coronavirus Response Act: FY20-22 Medical Services**](https://www.ihs.gov/coronavirus/resources/) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Indian Health Service | Additional funds for Indian Health Services for health services consisting of SARS-CoV-2 or COVID-19 related items and services. | Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HUD/PIH - CARES Act: FY20-24 Indian Community Development Block Grants (14.862)**](https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/public_indian_housing/ih/Covid_Recovery) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Public and Indian Housing | For Native American Programs to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus including Native American Housing Assistance and Self-Determination Act programs (ICDBG/ICDBG-CARES) | Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/HRSA - Coronavirus Preparedness & Response Supplemental Appropriations Act: FY20-24 Primary Health Care**](https://bphc.hrsa.gov/emergency-response) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Health Resources and Services Administration | All $100 million has been awarded to FQHCs. Please see: https://www.hhs.gov/about/news/2020/03/24/hhs-awards-100-million-to-health-centers-for-covid-19-response.html | Healthcare Institution, Nonprofit Organizations, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/HRSA - COVID-19 Supplementals: FY20 Supplemental Funding for Health Centers (93.527)**](https://bphc.hrsa.gov/program-opportunities/cares-supplemental-funding) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Health Resources and Services Administration U.S. Department of Health & Human Services (HHS) / Health Resources & Services Administration (HRSA) | COVID-19 supplemental funding provides $1.4 billion in support to health centers for the detection of coronavirus and/or the prevention, diagnosis, and treatment of COVID-19, including maintaining or increasing health center capacity and staffing levels. | Healthcare Institution, Nonprofit Organizations, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/CDC - Paycheck Protection Program & Health Care Enhancement Act: FY20 Epidemiology & Laboratory Capacity for Testing Cooperative Agreements (93.323)**](https://www.hhs.gov/about/news/2020/05/18/hhs-delivers-funding-to-expand-testing-capacity-for-states-territories-tribes.html) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Centers for Disease Control and Prevention U.S. Department of Health & Human Services (HHS) / Centers for Disease Control & Prevention (CDC) | Funding will provide critical support to develop, purchase, administer, process, and analyze COVID-19 tests; conduct surveillance; trace contacts; and related activities. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/HRSA - Families First Coronavirus Response Act: Reimbursement to Health Care Providers & Facilities for Testing & Treatment of the Uninsured**](https://data.cdc.gov/Administrative/Claims-Reimbursement-to-Health-Care-Providers-and-/rksx-33p3) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Health Resources and Services Administration U.S. Department of Health & Human Services (HHS) / Health Resources & Services Administration (HRSA) | Funding provides reimbursements on a rolling basis directly to eligible health care entities for claims that are attributed to the testing and/or treatment of COVID-19 for uninsured individuals. | For-Profit Organizations, Healthcare Institution, Nonprofit Organizations, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/OASH - SARS/CoV-2 (COVID-19) Program Activities (93.311 & 93.990)**](https://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=328065) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Office of the Assistant Secretary for Health | (1) Scaling and Networking of Technologies, and (2) Testing Demonstrations & Technical Assistance. OASH is interested in submissions that will substantially increase testing capacity and quality that don't fall within scope of other HHS programs. | For-Profit Organizations, Individuals & Households, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/HRSA - Paycheck Protection Program & Healthcare Enhancement Act: "Rural Testing Relief Fund" for Rural Health Clinics**](https://www.hrsa.gov/rural-health/coronavirus/rural-health-clinics-covid-19-testing-fy20-awards) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Health Resources and Services Administration | These investments will support over 4,500 RHCs across the country to support COVID-19 testing efforts and expand access to testing in rural communities. | Healthcare Institution | None Listed |
| [**HHS/CDC - CARES Act: Activities to Support State, Tribal, Local, & Territorial Health Department Response to Public Health or Healthcare Crises (93.391)**](https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/php/open-america/financial-resources.html) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Centers for Disease Control and Prevention | Funding will be used to establish a pool of organizations capable of rapidly providing essential expertise to governmental public health entities involved in a response; and to fund select awardees to provide that support, when required. | For-Profit Organizations, Healthcare Institution, Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |

# Recovery Planning and Capacity Building

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**DOC/EDA - CARES Act: FY20 Public Works & Economic Adjustment Assistance Program (11.300 & 11.307)**](https://eda.gov/coronavirus/) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - Economic Development Administration U.S. Department of Commerce (DOC) / Economic Development Administration (EDA) | For Economic Development Assistance Programs to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus, domestically or internationally, including for necessary expenses for responding to economic injury as a result of coronavirus. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**Election Assistance Commission - CARES Act: FY20-21 Election Security Grants**](https://www.eac.gov/payments-and-grants/2020-cares-act-grants) | Other Independent Agencies - Election Assistance Commission | Election Security Grants to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus, domestically or internationally, to protect the 2020 Federal election cycle. | State, Territory | None Listed |
| [**HUD/CPD - CARES Act: FY20 Community Development Block Grants - Coronavirus (CDBG-CV)**](https://www.hudexchange.info/programs/cdbg/disease/) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Community Planning and Development | Targets public health, coronavirus, housing and economic disruption needs. Funds may also be used for public facilities and food delivery efforts. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory | None Listed |

# Resiliency and Mitigation

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**HHS/ACF - CARES Act: FY20-21 Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program (93.568)**](https://www.acf.hhs.gov/ocs/programs/liheap) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Administration for Children and Families | Additional funds for Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program. LIHEAP assists low-income households with their heating and cooling energy costs, bill payment assistance, energy crisis assistance, weatherization and energy-related home repairs. | State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/OASH - SARS/CoV-2 (COVID-19) Program Activities (93.311 & 93.990)**](https://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=328065) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Office of the Assistant Secretary for Health | (1) Scaling and Networking of Technologies, and (2) Testing Demonstrations & Technical Assistance. OASH is interested in submissions that will substantially increase testing capacity and quality that don't fall within scope of other HHS programs. | For-Profit Organizations, Individuals & Households, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |

# Science and Research

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**HHS/NIH - FY20 Emergency Awards: RADx-rad Data Coordination Center (93.113)**](http://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/rfa-files/RFA-OD-20-019.html) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | To fund a single cooperative agreement for a Data Coordination Center (DCC) to serve as a communication center and data hub for RADx-rad awardees. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | **Sep-30-2020** |
| [**HHS/NIH - FY20 Emergency Awards: RADx-RAD Predicting Viral-Associated Inflammatory Disease Severity in Children with Laboratory Diagnostics & Artificial Intelligence (93.233)**](https://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=328593) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | To predict the risk of disease severity after a child is exposed to and may be infected with SARS-CoV-2 to properly tailor their health management and optimize health outcomes. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | **Sep-30-2020** |
| [**HHS/NIH - FY20 Emergency Awards: RADx-RAD Multimodal COVID-19 Surveillance Methods for High Risk Clustered Populations (93.121)**](https://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=328567) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | Provides an expedited funding mechanism as part of the Rapid Acceleration of Diagnostics-Radical (RADx-rad) initiative with a focus on health surveillance for clustered populations. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | **Sep-30-2020** |
| [**DOC/NIST - CARES Act: FY20 Manufacturing USA National Emergency Assistance Program (11.620)**](https://www.manufacturingusa.com/pages/funding-opportunity-manufacturing-usa-national-emergency-assistance-program) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - National Institute of Standards and Technology | Funding for current Manufacturing USA institutes not receiving financial assistance under the National Defense Authorization Act. | For-Profit Organizations, Nonprofit Organizations | **Oct-05-2020** |
| [**HHS/NIH - CARES Act: FY20 Biomedical Technologies for COVID-19 (93.286)**](https://taggs.hhs.gov/Detail/CFDADetail?arg_CFDA_NUM=93286) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | Funding supports research accelerating the development, translation, and commercialization of technologies to address Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19). | For-Profit Organizations, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education | **Nov-10-2020** |
| [**HHS/NIH - Coronavirus Preparedness & Response Supplemental Appropriations Act: FY20-21 Allergy & Infectious Disease Research (93.855)**](https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/notice-files/NOT-AI-20-059.html) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | Supplemental funding will be used to establish, expand, and improve biomedical research and research training in infectious diseases and related areas. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | **Jul-02-2021** |
| [**DOC/NIST - CARES Act: FY20-21 Manufacturing Extension Partnership Centers (11.611)**](https://www.nist.gov/mep/centers) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - National Institute of Standards and Technology | CARES Act funds for the Hollings Manufacturing Extension Partnership to support development and manufacturing of medical countermeasures and biomedical equipment and supplies. | For-Profit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**HHS/OASH - SARS/CoV-2 (COVID-19) Program Activities (93.311 & 93.990)**](https://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=328065) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Office of the Assistant Secretary for Health | (1) Scaling and Networking of Technologies, and (2) Testing Demonstrations & Technical Assistance. OASH is interested in submissions that will substantially increase testing capacity and quality that don't fall within scope of other HHS programs. | For-Profit Organizations, Individuals & Households, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |

# Technology Tools

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**HHS/NIH - FY20 Emergency Awards: RADx-rad Data Coordination Center (93.113)**](http://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/rfa-files/RFA-OD-20-019.html) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | To fund a single cooperative agreement for a Data Coordination Center (DCC) to serve as a communication center and data hub for RADx-rad awardees. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | **Sep-30-2020** |
| [**HHS/NIH - FY20 Emergency Awards: RADx-RAD Predicting Viral-Associated Inflammatory Disease Severity in Children with Laboratory Diagnostics & Artificial Intelligence (93.233)**](https://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=328593) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | To predict the risk of disease severity after a child is exposed to and may be infected with SARS-CoV-2 to properly tailor their health management and optimize health outcomes. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | **Sep-30-2020** |
| [**HHS/NIH - FY20 Emergency Awards: RADx-RAD Multimodal COVID-19 Surveillance Methods for High Risk Clustered Populations (93.121)**](https://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=328567) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | Provides an expedited funding mechanism as part of the Rapid Acceleration of Diagnostics-Radical (RADx-rad) initiative with a focus on health surveillance for clustered populations. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | **Sep-30-2020** |
| [**HHS/NIH - CARES Act: FY20 Biomedical Technologies for COVID-19 (93.286)**](https://taggs.hhs.gov/Detail/CFDADetail?arg_CFDA_NUM=93286) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | Funding supports research accelerating the development, translation, and commercialization of technologies to address Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19). | For-Profit Organizations, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education | **Nov-10-2020** |
| [**HHS/NIH - Coronavirus Preparedness & Response Supplemental Appropriations Act: FY20-21 Allergy & Infectious Disease Research (93.855)**](https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/notice-files/NOT-AI-20-059.html) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - National Institutes of Health | Supplemental funding will be used to establish, expand, and improve biomedical research and research training in infectious diseases and related areas. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | **Jul-02-2021** |
| [**DOC/NIST - CARES Act: FY20-21 Manufacturing Extension Partnership Centers (11.611)**](https://www.nist.gov/mep/centers) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - National Institute of Standards and Technology | CARES Act funds for the Hollings Manufacturing Extension Partnership to support development and manufacturing of medical countermeasures and biomedical equipment and supplies. | For-Profit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**HUD/PIH - CARES Act: FY20-24 Indian Community Development Block Grants (14.862)**](https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/public_indian_housing/ih/Covid_Recovery) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Public and Indian Housing | For Native American Programs to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus including Native American Housing Assistance and Self-Determination Act programs (ICDBG/ICDBG-CARES) | Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**FCC - CARES Act: COVID-19 Telehealth Program**](https://www.fcc.gov/covid-19-telehealth-program) | Other Independent Agencies - Federal Communications Commission Federal Communications Commission (FCC) | To support efforts of health care providers to address coronavirus by providing telecommunications services, information services, and devices necessary to enable the provision of telehealth services. | Healthcare Institution, Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**HHS/OASH - SARS/CoV-2 (COVID-19) Program Activities (93.311 & 93.990)**](https://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=328065) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Office of the Assistant Secretary for Health | (1) Scaling and Networking of Technologies, and (2) Testing Demonstrations & Technical Assistance. OASH is interested in submissions that will substantially increase testing capacity and quality that don't fall within scope of other HHS programs. | For-Profit Organizations, Individuals & Households, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |

# Transportation

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**HUD/CPD - CARES Act: FY20-22 Emergency Solutions Grants (ESG-CV)**](https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/comm_planning/homeless_esg_covid-19) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Community Planning and Development | Homeless Assistance Grants supporting individuals/families homeless or receiving homeless assistance and to additional homeless assistance/prevention activities to mitigate impacts created by coronavirus under the Emergency Solutions Grants program. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/HRSA - CARES Act: FY20-22 Ryan White HIV/AIDS Program (93.917)**](https://hab.hrsa.gov/coronavirus/cares-FY2020-awards) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Health Resources and Services Administration | $90 million Coronavirus response funds to HRSA Ryan White HIV/AIDS Program for modifications to existing contracts, and supplements to existing grants. | Healthcare Institution, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**DOT/FTA - CARES Act: Transit Infrastructure Grants**](https://cms7.fta.dot.gov/cares-act) | (USDOT) Department of Transportation - Federal Transit Administration | Funds made available for operating expenses of transit agencies related to the response to the coronavirus. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**DOT/FAA - CARES Act: FY20-24 Grants-in-Aid for Airports**](https://www.faa.gov/airports/cares_act/) | (USDOT) Department of Transportation - Federal Aviation Administration | Funds to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus - any related qualifying expense to be covered. | For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, State, Territory | None Listed |
| [**DOTreas - CARES Act: FY20 Loans to Air Carriers, Eligible Businesses, & National Security Businesses**](https://home.treasury.gov/policy-issues/cares/preserving-jobs-for-american-industry/loans-to-air-carriers-eligible-businesses-and-national-security-businesses) | (USTRE) Department of the Treasury | The Treasury Department is authorized by the CARES Act to make loans, loan guarantees, and other investments to provide liquidity to eligible businesses related to losses incurred as a result of the coronavirus pandemic. | For-Profit Organizations | None Listed |

# Workforce: Employment, Labor, and Training

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Program Title/Website** | **Resource Provider** | **Description** | **Eligible Applicants** | **Deadline** |
| [**DOL/ETA - CARES Act: FY20-24 Short-Time Compensation Program**](https://stc.workforcegps.org/) | (USDOL) Department of Labor - Employment and Training Administration U.S. Department of Labor (DOL) / Employment & Training Administration (ETA) | Helps prevent layoffs by allowing employers to uniformly reduce affected employees' hours by 10 to 60 percent while permitting the employees to receive a prorated unemployment benefit. | For-Profit Organizations, State, Territory | **Dec-31-2020** |
| [**DOL/ETA - CARES Act: FY20 State Unemployment Insurance & Employment Service Operations**](https://www.dol.gov/coronavirus/unemployment-insurance) | (USDOL) Department of Labor - Employment and Training Administration | Shall provide for the transfer of funds into States in the Unemployment Trust Fund, by transfer from amounts reserved for that purpose in the Federal unemployment account. | State, Territory | **Dec-31-2020** |
| [**USDA/RD - CARES Act: FY20-21 Business & Industry Program (10.768)**](https://rd.usda.gov/programs-services/business-and-industry-cares-act-program) | (USDA) Department of Agriculture - Rural Development | USDA is making available up to $1 billion in loan guarantees to help rural businesses meet their working capital needs during the coronavirus pandemic. | Agricultural Producers, For-Profit Organizations, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Tribe | **Sep-15-2021** |
| [**HHS/HRSA - FY20 Geriatrics Workforce Enhancement Program: COVID-19 Telehealth Awards (93.969)**](https://bhw.hrsa.gov/grants/covid-19-workforce-telehealth-fy2020-awards) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Health Resources and Services Administration U.S. Department of Health & Human Services (HHS) / Health Resources & Services Administration (HRSA) | The purpose of this program is to improve health outcomes for older adults by developing a healthcare workforce that maximizes patient and family engagement; and by integrating geriatrics and primary care. | Healthcare Institution, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education | None Listed |
| [**DOC/NOAA - CARES Act: FY20-21 Assistance to Fishery Participants**](https://www.fisheries.noaa.gov/national/noaa-fisheries-coronavirus-covid-19-update) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration U.S. Department of Commerce (DOC) / National Oceanic & Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) | Coronavirus funds to assist fishery participants including emergency activities and administration and oversight activities. To bolster fishing industry workers and support the seafood sector’s recovery. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**DOC/EDA - CARES Act: FY20 Public Works & Economic Adjustment Assistance Program (11.300 & 11.307)**](https://eda.gov/coronavirus/) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - Economic Development Administration U.S. Department of Commerce (DOC) / Economic Development Administration (EDA) | For Economic Development Assistance Programs to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus, domestically or internationally, including for necessary expenses for responding to economic injury as a result of coronavirus. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**SBA - COVID-19 Supplementals: FY20-21 Economic Injury Disaster Loans (EIDL) & Emergency Advances**](https://www.sba.gov/funding-programs/loans/coronavirus-relief-options/economic-injury-disaster-loan-emergency-advance) | Major Independent Agencies - Small Business Administration | SBA - Economic Injury Disaster Loans for small businesses or private non-profit organizations impacted by COVID-19. | Agricultural Producers, For-Profit Organizations, Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**SBA - CARES Act: FY20-21 Entrepreneurial Development Programs**](https://www.sba.gov/offices/headquarters/oed) | Major Independent Agencies - Small Business Administration | Funds to remain available until September 30, 2021, for additional amounts under the heading Small Business Administration - Entrepreneurial Development Programs. | For-Profit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**DOC/MBDA - CARES Act: FY20-21 Minority Business Development Agency (11.805)**](https://www.mbda.gov/page/mbda-and-cares-act-funding) | (USDOC) Department of Commerce - Minority Business Development Agency | For Minority Business Centers of the Minority Business Development Agency to provide technical assistance, counseling, training, and education on federal resources and business response to coronavirus for small businesses. | Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |
| [**HUD/PIH - CARES Act: FY20-24 Indian Community Development Block Grants (14.862)**](https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/public_indian_housing/ih/Covid_Recovery) | (USHUD) Department of Housing and Urban Development - Public and Indian Housing | For Native American Programs to prevent, prepare for, and respond to coronavirus including Native American Housing Assistance and Self-Determination Act programs (ICDBG/ICDBG-CARES) | Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**DOTreas - CARES Act: FY20 Pandemic Relief for Aviation Workers**](https://home.treasury.gov/policy-issues/cares/preserving-jobs-for-american-industry) | (USTRE) Department of the Treasury | Provides $32 billion to preserve aviation jobs and compensate air carrier industry workers. | Individuals & Households | None Listed |
| [**HHS/HRSA - CARES Act: FY20-22 Ryan White HIV/AIDS Program (93.917)**](https://hab.hrsa.gov/coronavirus/cares-FY2020-awards) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Health Resources and Services Administration | $90 million Coronavirus response funds to HRSA Ryan White HIV/AIDS Program for modifications to existing contracts, and supplements to existing grants. | Healthcare Institution, Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**DOL/ETA - National Dislocated Worker Grants Program (17.277)**](https://www.dol.gov/agencies/eta/dislocated-workers/grants/covid-19) | (USDOL) Department of Labor - Employment and Training Administration | WIOA funds to provide employment-related services for dislocated workers. Funds for: Disaster Recovery and Employment Recovery. Abbreviated application 15 days from disaster declaration, full application 60 business days after intial submission. | Local Government & Authority, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/HRSA - CARES Act: FY20 Area Health Education Centers Program COVID-19 Telehealth Awards (93.824)**](https://www.hhs.gov/about/news/2020/05/13/hhs-awards-15-million-to-support-telehealth-providers-during-covid19-pandemic.html) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Health Resources and Services Administration U.S. Department of Health & Human Services (HHS) / Health Resources & Services Administration (HRSA) | HRSA has made awards to organizations based on their capacity to implement COVID-19 telehealth activities that train high demand professions across the health care team. | Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education | None Listed |
| [**HHS/ACF - CARES Act: Runaway & Homeless Youth - Transitional Living Program (93.550)**](https://www.acf.hhs.gov/fysb/resource/fy-2020-coronavirus-supp-funding-examples-of-allowable-uses-of-funds-for-rhy-program) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Administration for Children and Families | The Transitional Living Program (TLP) for Older Homeless Youth supports projects that provide long-term residential services to homeless youth. Young people must be between the ages of 16 and 22 to enter the program. | Local Government & Authority, Nonprofit Organizations, Public/Indian Housing Authorities, Public/Private Institutions of Education K-12, Public/Private Institutions of Higher Education, State, Territory, Tribe | None Listed |
| [**HHS/HRSA - Paycheck Protection Program & Healthcare Enhancement Act: "Rural Testing Relief Fund" for Rural Health Clinics**](https://www.hrsa.gov/rural-health/coronavirus/rural-health-clinics-covid-19-testing-fy20-awards) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Health Resources and Services Administration | These investments will support over 4,500 RHCs across the country to support COVID-19 testing efforts and expand access to testing in rural communities. | Healthcare Institution | None Listed |
| [**HHS/CDC - CARES Act: Activities to Support State, Tribal, Local, & Territorial Health Department Response to Public Health or Healthcare Crises (93.391)**](https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/php/open-america/financial-resources.html) | (USHHS) Department of Health and Human Services - Centers for Disease Control and Prevention | Funding will be used to establish a pool of organizations capable of rapidly providing essential expertise to governmental public health entities involved in a response; and to fund select awardees to provide that support, when required. | For-Profit Organizations, Healthcare Institution, Nonprofit Organizations | None Listed |